

Town of Groton, Connecticut

45 Fort Hill Road Groton, CT 06340-4394 Town Clerk 860-441-6640 Town Manager 860-441-6630

Meeting Minutes

Town Council

Mayor Rita M. Schmidt, Councilors Dean Antipas, Genevieve Cerf, Joe de la Cruz, Bruce S. Flax, Bob Frink, Rich Moravsik, Deborah L. Peruzzotti and Harry A. Watson

Tuesday, June 9, 2015

7:00 PM

Town Hall Annex - Community Room 1

SPECIAL MEETING

I. ROLL CALL

The meeting was called to order at 7:19 p.m. by Mayor Schmidt.

Members Present: Mayor Schmidt, Councilor de la Cruz, Councilor Frink, Councilor Moravsik, Councilor

Peruzzotti, Councilor Watson and Councilor Antipas Members Absent: Councilor Cerf and Councilor Flax

Also present were Town Manager Mark Oefinger and Town Clerk Betsy Moukawsher.

II. CONSENT CALENDAR

a. Deletions from the Town Council Referral List

2009-0124 Ethics Ordinance

Not acted upon

2013-0299 Establishment of a Charter Revision Commission

Not acted upon

2014-0098 Status of Mumford Cove Roads

This matter was Deleted from Referral List - No further action.

2014-0257 FYE 2016 Budget Discussion

This matter was Deleted from Referral List - No further action.

2014-0286 Implementation of Police Study Recommendations

This matter was Deleted from Referral List - No further action.

2015-0032 Possible Mooring Fee for Mystic River

This matter was Deleted from Referral List - No further action.

2015-0051 ClientFirst Computer Technology Acquisition Initiative

Not acted upon

2015-0077 FYE 2016 Proposed Budget Deliberations

This matter was Deleted from Referral List - No further action.

Passed The Consent Calendar

A motion was made by Councilor Watson, seconded by Councilor Peruzzotti, The motion carried.

III. NEW BUSINESS

2015-0171 Request for Burial in Potter's Field (Spicer Home Cemetery)

REQUEST FOR BURIAL IN POTTER'S FIELD (SPICER HOME CEMETERY)

WHEREAS, a request has been made by Christine Collins of Tennessee, to have her brother buried in Spicer Home Cemetery, and

WHEREAS, Mr. and Mrs. Carton, the decedent's mother and father, received permission from the Town Council in the 1990's to be buried in the Spicer Home Cemetery, therefore be it

RESOLVED, that their son will be allowed to be buried in the Spicer Home Cemetery, which is owned by the Town of Groton.

This matter was Adopted.

IV. ADJOURNMENT

Councilor Watson made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilor Moravsilk and so taken at 7:23 p.m.